## Edsel Ford High School



December 16, 2022

Dear Parents and Families,

I know many in our community have been made aware of a very tragic situation that occurred afterschool on Thursday while a student was crossing the street. First and foremost our concern is for the well being of the student who was injured in this accident. Our most sincere prayers go out to the family for a speedy recovery for their child.

There is a video of this horrible accident on social media and I feel it is important to provide additional accurate information. On Thursday afternoon, an Edsel Ford student was dropped off in their neighborhood afterschool. As the student walked home the student attempted to cross the street and was struck by a car. The car drove away and police are looking to find the driver.

I have personally visited with the student's family. I shared our deepest concerns for their child and I know that all of us here at Edsel Ford are praying for our fellow Thunderbird and for a full recovery from the injuries sustained in this hit and run accident. When someone in our Edsel Ford family is in need we know our amazing community will be there to support them and to support each other.

Please continue to keep our student and their family in your thoughts and prayers.

Sincerely,

Rima Hassan

Principal

Edsel Ford High School